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BY E-MAIL 
 
June 9, 2011 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli:  
 
Re: Board Staff Supplemental Comment on Draft Rate Order 

2011 Electricity Distribution Rates 
Niagara Peninsula Energy Inc. 
Board File No. EB-2010-0138 
 

 
This comment is made in addition to Board staff’s submission dated June 8, 2011. 
 
Niagara Peninsula Energy Inc. (“NPEI”) has brought to staff’s attention that it had 
received approval from the Board to recover the costs and damages arising from the 
Late Payment Penalty (“LPP”) class action in the EB-2010-0295 proceeding.  Board 
staff notes that the Draft Rate Order filed by NPEI in this proceeding did not include the 
LPP rate riders filed by NPEI on March 1, 2011 in the EB-2010-0295 proceeding.  Board 
staff has reviewed the rate riders calculations submitted by NPEI on March 1, 2011, and 
concurs that they are consistent with the Board’s Decision and Order in the EB-2010-
0295 proceeding. 
 
Board staff therefore submits that the rate riders filed by NPEI should be included in the 
Rate Order. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Neil Mather 
Project Advisor  


